Minutes LMC Meeting – March 2018
THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED

AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR 

WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT

Minutes of the Regular LMC Meeting of March 29, 2018
Present: Mike Oliverius, Kevin Miller, Amanda Layne, Anne Handahl, Susan Long, Karen Kozer, Jeff Czyson, April Anderson, Brett Hopper, Kevin Malecek, Bradi Larson, Angie Fox and Jim Soukup.
Minutes taken by Amanda Layne.

Meeting called to order at 1331 hours.

Minutes approved from February meeting as submitted. 
AHEMS Updates
Finances
The operating income for February 2018 was $1,219,000 which was $136,000 unfavorable to budget.  Net revenue was $132,000 behind plan, total salaries were $85,000 behind plan and non-salary expenses were $82,000 ahead of plan.  We had 76 more transports than budgeted.  Salary expense was unfavorable to plan due to overtime and wage changes in proposed contract.  We have also been overcharged for oxygen and will receive a credit in March. 
**Every year AHEMS creates a budget to guide operations and provide expectations for recapitalization of the organization. When you hear us use the term “behind plan” this refers to the fact we are performing at a rate that will leave us short of our established goal. This does not mean we are losing money; we’re just not making the amount we targeted before January 1st.  Likewise, the term “ahead of plan” refers to the fact we are doing even better than was predicted which is a wonderful situation!**
City of Jordan
We will be giving up the PSA for our portion of the city of Jordan to Belle Plaine.  This will allow them to hire a full time EMT.  We will be giving up about 60 calls a year.  The application for the PSA change will be submitted this afternoon.
Water Cooler Updated
Jake Shepard brought up the issue with cleaning the water coolers.  We went back to the vender and they will be replacing the water coolers on an annual basis.  We will also be placing cleaning kits at all the bases for crews to use to clean the coolers.  There will be an email sent out with instructions to all staff.
IAEP 167 Updates
Steward Update
Our steward list is still being updated and we are hoping to have this completed soon.  When it is completed we will send it out to management.  This would be a good addition to SharePoint.
Union Officer Update/LMC Update
We held officer elections in February.  Blake Katzenmaier was elected Treasurer, Marc LeVoir was elected District-Vice President Metro Paramedic, Karen Kozer was elected District Vice-President VST (EIT), Jim Domeier was elected District Vice-President Dispatch and Jake Shepard was elected District Vice-President Buffalo.  We also appointed Kevin Malecek and Bradi Larson as our at large union members for LMC.
Committee Reports
Staffing Committee 
The staffing committee has not met since the last LMC meeting.  We will be scheduling a post bid meeting soon.  We are delaying the start of Aladtec from April 14 to April 28.  We continue to have difficulty filling shifts.
Safety Committee
The committee did not meet in February.  There is an EMS patient safety boot camp being held in Woodbury on May 17, 2018.  The siren study has been completed and results were emailed out to employees.  Allina did not test the children’s trucks.
Bins and Bags Committee
A charter was presented for the Critical Care subcommittee.  There are still several openings for employees on the Bins and Bags committee.  Management and the union will be sending out information looking for participants.  
Communications/Operations Committee
The committee met in March.  They have suggestions for the Bravo Status policy.  These suggestions will be funneled through Jeff and Angie who will be able to adapt them to possible policy changes.  They have also suggested the ability for crews to request additional status checks.  
Rumor Control
Fridley Fire Responses
A crew had a conversation with Fridley Fire while on a scene.  They stated that our management told their management that we didn’t want them to respond anymore because we didn’t need them and if we needed anyone to respond it was only the police for safety.  This is very much not true.  Fridley came to us and asked how we felt about it.  We have been supportive of this change and will help them in any way that we can.  Our management team is in contact with Fridley’s management team about this issue.
Critical Care Training and current Education Topics
We are getting new vents that will be used by both critical care and ALS.  Critical care will be trained on them first and then ALS.  This is not critical care training for all paramedics.  Regional paramedics have been receiving more training to be more familiar and comfortable with transfers coming out of those regions.  We are also working on clarifying discrepancies between critical care protocols and dispatch protocols.  This will be added to the action item list.
C-Collar Policy
There will be a memorandum sent out from the medical directors about c-collar use.  Not using a c-collar when it is indicated will lead to a meeting with the medical directors and a second violation will result in the clinician no longer be credentialed to work at AHEMS by the office of the medical director.  This will be emailed out to all employees.

Pay Scale Steps
There were many rumors about step increases while the contract was under negotiation.  Employees receive the step increases on their anniversary date at the 2017 rates.  The ratified contract will be retroactive for pay back to January 1, 2018 for both anniversary and yearly steps.

Personal Insurance
There was talk about information for employees about coverage in an event and information about getting additional personal coverage.  The legal department has put this together and Kevin will email it out when it is complete.

Personal Car Use
Employees in the south metro were told that they would no longer be able to use ambulances to drive to a different report to work location if they were moved during a shift.  This brought up the question about what happens if you are in an accident while driving in between bases.  Employees that are driving in between bases are covered by personal insurance and not by Allina insurance because they are not transporting patients or doing official work.  There are specific federal laws surrounding this issue.  This information will be added to the insurance informational packet.
Standing Reports
Managers doing union work report

There were 72 total hours reported for February 2018 and 117.5 hours reported for March 2018.  

Outsourcing Report
There was $14,735.25 reported of outsourced work for the month of February 2018.
Action Item Review
Comm/Ops Committee
This will be taken off the list as it has been added as a standing report.

NovaCare
Anne did a site visit at West St. Paul.  The NovaCare staff will now officially be informing the employees if they pass or fail at the time of testing.  This will be a verbal fail/pass and the employee will not be receiving a paper copy at that time.  There has been a new chain of contacts set up with backups.
Attendance/Behavioral

The implementation of the policy will be January 1, 2018.  A proposal was sent to Kevin for approval.  The union is looking for a proposal in writing.  Kevin will follow up on this.
Uniform Policy Addendum
There is no change at this time.  This is still being finalized.
Critical Care Truck and use of BLS EMT

An email was sent out to all crews to clarify this issue.  We should not be doing critical care transports with EMTs that are training into ALS.  This will be taken off the list.
CAAS Accreditation Update
Everything has been submitted and we had a small number of changes send back to us.  We are working on these changes at this time.  We are hoping to schedule our site inspection for this summer.  We are still working on a process to get policies out to everyone and have documentation that they have been read.  We are looking into policy using Aladtec or Target Solutions for this.  
New Business

New Policy – Minneapolis Children’s with multiple Patients
This policy was created for when more than one patient is to be transported by Children’s transport team.  The policy outlines that if the Children’s ambulance is not available, then two ambulances will be used to transport one patient per ambulance.  It also states that if two patients are transported with two teams, one seat in the passenger compartment will still be occupied by our paramedic.  This policy was co-written by Minneapolis Children’s and they have the same copy as their policy.
New Policy – Minneapolis Children’s Crew Resource Management
This is important when two groups are working together for safety.  This policy outlines the procedure for crew resource management model.  This policy was co-written with Children’s and they have the same policy.
Omnicell Training
There will be no additional training on Omnicell other than the policy push out.  The policy does clarify a step by step process.  

Reaching out to Staffing
Staffing is being placed in uncomfortable situation when staff approaches them with staffing issues that they should be bringing to their direct reports.  This and moving staff from shifts should be handled by management.  Future requests to staffing will be directed to their direct reports.
Employee Negotiation Outside of the Contract
There is an employee that will call in for a shift and state that they will take it if they are paid 16 hours for working 12 hours or paid overtime even though it wouldn’t be considered overtime.  This could be considered negotiating a wage outside of the contract.  This individual is being spoken to about this.

Hiring in Specific Region
It was suggested that no being able to be told where applicants are going to work decreases the appeal of working for Allina.  The idea of splitting out into North and South was suggested and to be able to hire into these specific regions.  This will be sent to staffing committee to be discussed further.
New Trucks – Sharps Containers
Jason Luke is in charge of the new trucks.  There has been an issue with the small sharps containers in the new trucks as they do not fit razors or used D50 syringes.  This will be brought to Jason.

New Trucks - Fobs
There has been an issue with the fobs.  This was addressed in an email and the availability of the unlock button on the back cabinet was addressed.  Any further issues with fobs should be written up.

New Trucks – Connectivity Issue
There was an issue with the very new trucks and cradle point.  This caused an issue with connectivity.  This issue has been resolved.

LifePak Shortage
We are short some LifePaks due to service and the crash.  We will be taking the LifePaks out of the Ops vehicles and replacing them with LifePak 100s.  

Escape Hoods
There were expired escape hoods found in the Cambridge trucks.  These expiration dates had been extended but they will be coming out of the trucks.  They had already been removed from the metro trucks.

Truck Assignment Procedure
An email was sent out about the truck assignment procedure.  There is some leeway in this procedure and sometimes is decided on a day to day basis by management and staff in the garage.
Next Meeting Date: 
April 26, 2018 at 1330 at the Mounds View Conference Room.
Adjourned at 1603 hours.

